

OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL

Megan Davey Limarzi, Esq. Inspector General

NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release September 14, 2023

OIG Finds Council Employee Engaged in Misconduct

Rockville, Maryland – Montgomery County Maryland Inspector General Megan Davey Limarzi announced today the release of a new Office of the Inspector General (OIG) Memorandum of Investigation, *Misconduct by County Council Employee*, detailing the results of an OIG investigation into allegations that a Montgomery County Council staff member inappropriately charged \$11,490 worth of reservations for county athletic fields to the Council's ActiveMONTGOMERY account. The investigation substantiated several violations of county policy, law, and regulations. The results of the investigation have been referred to the Executive Director to address the employee's misconduct and the OIG has made referrals to both the Ethics Commission and the Montgomery County State's Attorney's Office.

The Memorandum of Investigation can be found at the following location, https://montgomerycountymd.gov/OIG/Resources/Files/PDF/IGActivity/FY2024/CCLEmpMOI.pdf

Please direct all inquiries to: Email: <u>ig@montgomerycountymd.gov</u> Phone: 240-777-8240